
The Zhang Family to CHINA 

I send thee, To open their eyes, and to turn them from darkness to light, and from the power of Satan unto God, that they may receive 
forgiveness of sins, and inheritance among them which are sanctified by faith that is in me (Jesus Christ).    Acts 26:18 

God so loved the world 

天主憐愛世人  
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April 2022 

Dear Pastors and Church Families in Christ        

 

         Thank you for your faithful prayer and support. We would have liked to send out this update earlier. 

However, March was a very hard month for our family as Rachelle had a miscarriage. She is recovering well, 

but it has been very difficult. Please pray for us, especially Rachelle, that the LORD may give us His comfort 

and strength. 

         We would like to ask your prayers for our CH people in Zhuhai, China. In the last two months, they seem 

to be riding a roller coaster in coping with the Covid lock down policies. We are very grateful to God for 

allowing us to continue ministering to our people through the means of internet. Recently, our CH people had 

been inviting their friends and neighbors to come to our Sunday service. I have been teaching a series of Sunday 

school lessons on how to present the Gospel biblically. We study each lesson together which they then use to 

witness to their friends. Please pray for the CH people in Zhuhai, that God may use them to continue to win 

the lost to Christ. We constantly are missing our people and our home in Zhuhai, China. Currently, mainland 

China hasn’t made any changes for their Visa policy for foreigners which means Rachelle and Timotheus 

cannot enter mainland China. However, Hongkong has lifted up the travel restriction to foreigners from May 

the 1st. Our burden is still towards our CH people at Zhuhai China. At the same time, there is a Church at 

Hongkong without a pastor asking Caleb to help them. There is bridge across the bay connecting the city of 

Zhuhai and Hongkong and they are about 50 miles apart. Therefore, we are praying for God’s guidance to see 

if we could go to Hongkong to minister there while we are waiting for mainland China to reopen. Could you 

please join us in prayer to ask the LORD to guide us according to his will in this matter?  

 

          Upon this point, we had been on the filed for six years. We are grateful for all the precious prayers and 

support from our Church families. As Covid restriction was lifted up in the States, we are seeking opportunity 

to report to our support Churches in the next couple of months. At the same time, we are working on the 

possibility to go to Hongkong and serve there for a period of time before mainland China reopens. So we would 

like to ask our support Churches to consider any opportunity for us to report to you. If you have specific dates 

that you would like us to come, please contact us by email or by phone 951-486-8378. We are looking forward 

to share how God had been working in the ministry among the Chinese people. Once the Lord opens the door 

for us to go back, we are predicting that future travel back to the States will not be as easy as before. Therefore, 

we would like to use this opportunity to visit you and be mutual-encouragement to you.  

          

 

Prayer Requests: 

• Rachelle’s health.  

• Possibility of ministry in Hongkong 

• The CH people at Zhuhai 

• Travel for Church visiting. 

 

 

In Christ 

 

Caleb, Rachelle, Jerusha, and Timotheus.  


